HARTLEPOOL BOROUGH COUNCIL

DELAY IN PUBLISHING AUDITED STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS:
YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2022


Publication of Hartlepool Borough Council’s Statement of Accounts and Audit Opinion.
The external audit of the draft statement of accounts for the year ended 31st March 2022 has not yet been completed by our external auditors, Mazars, and therefore the Council is unable to publish the audited financial statements in accordance with the statutory timetable of the 30th November 2022. There are two specific reasons for this delay; 
· Mazars are waiting for assurances from the Teesside Pension Fund auditor, who are a different audit firm. Mazars are, therefore, unable to sign off Hartlepool’s pension figures until they have received the relevant assurances from the Pension Fund auditors.                                                                     
· There is a national issue in relation to accounting for infrastructure which has impacted on every local authority related entity with material infrastructure balances. Although this issue does not impact on the resources available to the Council, and is technical in nature, it may have a significant impact on the financial statements, depending on how it is resolved. Mazars will be unable to issue their audit opinion until a resolution is reached in relation to this. It is now envisaged that the likely solution to this issue will not be available until the end of December 2022 at the earliest.  
This situation is allowed for by regulation 10, paragraph (2a) of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015. Therefore this notification explains, as per paragraph (2a), that we are not yet able to publish our audited 2021/22 final statement of accounts in line with deadline of 30th November 2022, as per paragraph (1). 
The final audited Statement of Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2022 will be published as soon as the issues above are resolved. The draft Statement of Accounts 2021/22 is available following this link. Statement of Accounts | Hartlepool Borough Council
Denise McGuckin, Managing Director, Hartlepool Borough Council, Civic Centre,
Victoria Road, Hartlepool TS24 8AY.
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